
10-26-2017 PUBLIC HEARING ON 2018 CDBG FUNDS 
 
 

 
Present: 
Councilman Cheryl L. Earl 
Councilman Douglas J. Morrell 
Councilman Mandy Quinn-Stojek 
Supervisor Beverly A. Gambino 
 
Absent: 
Councilman Hochadel 
 
Also Present: 
Highway Superintendent Donald Hopkins 
Town Clerk Jennifer L Bray 
Approx. 1 guest 
 
The Sardinia Town Board held a Public Hearing on October 26, 2017 at the Town Hall/Community 
Center, for the purpose of hearing comments regarding the Rural Transit Van Program that is 
funded through the Community Development Block Grant Program.  Supervisor Gambino called 
the hearing to order at 3:35 PM. The Supervisor then asked everyone to stand for the Pledge to the 
Flag.    
 
Supervisor Gambino stated that the Rural Transit Van Program is the only program for which the 
Town of Sardinia is applying, and it is a given that every municipality served by the Van is awarded 
funding for the program.   
 
The Supervisor then opened the floor for comments or questions from the public. There being no 
comments from the public the Supervisor asked for a motion to close the Public Hearing. Therefor 
on a motion by Earl, seconded by Quinn, the Public Hearing for 2018 CDBG funding was 
closed at 3:37 PM. Carried, 4 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Town Clerk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


